University Learning Assessment Committee Meeting #6 Minutes

Location: Memorial Union: Trails Room (rm 217)
Date: 2.14.25
Time: 2:00 - 2:45 PM
Attendance: 
	Mr. Andrew Cutright (Univ Assessment Dir), Chair
Dr. Brad Will (General Ed & AHSS Assist Dean)
Ms. Robin Hartman (Library)
Dr. Karmen Porter (HBS Assessment Coordinator)
Ms. Judy Brummer (COE Asmt/Accred Assist Pgm Dir)
Dr. Magdalene Moy (TILT)
Dr. Kenny Rigler (Ed Faculty)

	Ms. Shelly Gasper (Assessment Data Collection)
Dr. Morgan Steele (AHSS Assessment Coordinator)
Mr. Dale Ano (Student Affairs)
Dr. Jennifer Bechard (HBS Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. Jeanne Sumrall (STM Assessment Coordinator)
Ms. Amie Wright (BE Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. Carol Patrick (HBS Assessment Coordinator)





Absent:
	Dr. Masa Watanabe (STM Asmnt Coordinator)




	Dr. David Tarailo (Faculty Senate)


	
	


Guest:
Dr. Angela Pool-Funai (Assistant Provost for Academic Programs)

Minutes

Agenda Item:
1. Discussion with Assistant Provost for Academic Programs (Angela P.F.) on the updated HLC 2025 Criteria for Accreditation

Discussion:
Dr. Angela Pool-Funai joined the LAC to discuss the changes to the criteria for accreditation, beginning in the Fall of 2025 at the University’s accreditor, the Higher Learning Commission’s (HLC). HLC’s previous criteria for accreditation included 5 individual Criterion but beginning in September those will be consolidated to 4. Dr. Pool-Funai outlined how assessment of student learning activities were previously addressed in both Criterion 3 (Teaching and Learing: Quality, Resources and Support) and Criterion 4 (Teaching and Learning: Evaluation and Improvement) but have mostly been consolidated into Criterion 3 (Teaching and Learning for Student Success) in the new standards. A good overview document of the changes was shared and can be found at the following web address: https://www.hlcommission.org/accreditation/policies/criteria/2025-criteria/

Dr. Pool-Funai additionally outlined the impacts of the Affiliation on our Standard Pathway we were placed on following our latest reaccreditation with HLC. Typically, University’s on the Standard Pathway would go through reaccreditation on a 10-year cycle but given the Affiliation agreement, we are now on a 5-year cycle and will be submitting our next report in Fall 2027. Dr. Pool-Funai outlined the last site visit team initially dinged the University specifically on the assessment of student learning for a lack of evidence outlining closing-of-the-loop results stemming from assessment processes. This initial ding by the site visit team was ultimately removed at a subsequent higher review board and not present in the final report.


Conclusion:
Both the Assistant Provost for Academic Programs and the LAC Chair outlined the importance of LAC members to at least be familiar with the HLC criteria for accreditation involving the assessment of student learning. Having at least a general understanding of the criteria could provide an awareness to uncover both evidence and a strengthened narrative to support the University’s argument for reaccreditation. Unfortunately, not every faculty/staff/stakeholder can work to craft the University’s narrative, but each has the opportunity to share their examples/experiences/evidence with those working on the project to ensure there is an opportunity for inclusion. Should you believe your unit has compelling evidence to support our assurance argument please set up a meeting or feel free to share with the LAC Chair or the Assistant Provost for Academic Programs, we both would be happy to listen and learn more. Additionally, should people feel the University is perhaps deficient in a specific area, now would be the time to bring that forward to begin efforts to address the potential concern.

Action Items:
1. When time permits, review the latest HLC Criteria for Accreditation and contextualize if there are things happening in your units that could support the University’s assurance argument.



End of Minutes

